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Our Mission Statement

As God’s family we are STARs within a loving
and thriving community, celebrating our
diversity. We ignite lifelong learning where
everyone becomes a positive influence on our
world.

Our Gospel Values

Every person is a valued member of our
community, invited to follow Christ’s call to a
life of love, hope and forgiveness. We respect
and support each other to live in peace. We
embrace challenges and develop the courage
to create a better world for us all.

Dear parents, carers and children!

I cannot believe that it is the Summer holidays
already and what a wonderful year it has been! I
would like to take this opportunity to thank all staff for
their immense hard work, the children for their
exceptional resilience and positivity, and to you
parents and carers for your continued support of our
wonderful school. There is so much to celebrate this
year!

Children, please know that each and every adult in
our school is so proud of you. Never forget- be the
best you can be for yourself and for others. Be the
STARs sharing the love of learning, sharing kindness
and spreading God’s love. You are perfect the way
you are!

End of year is also the time when we say goodbye to
our wonderful Y6 pupils. You have all developed into well rounded young individuals and we
wish you all the very best of luck as you move to your high schools. Remember- believe in
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yourselves and be kind. Sky's the limit! You will all be missed however, we know that you are
ready for your next adventure in the High Schools of your choice.

We are also very pleased that the Eco Council, yet again received their national award and
recognition for all the hard work the children and staff do in order to look after our common
home- the earth. There will be more initiatives next year, so please support the children in
fundraising events to create a truly amazing wild garden at St Mary’s.

Have wonderful summer holidays and we see you all on 3rd September 2024 at 8:35am!

Mrs Parker

Head of School

Some useful information

Safeguarding

Now that the Summer Holidays are here, please stay vigilant to ensure the safety of your
children, especially older children who may play outside or go out to play with their friends.
During Summer Months, undoubtedly some children will be spending more time online, and
therefore we ask that all parents go onto NSPCC website (National Society for the Prevention of
Cruelty to Children- Every Childhood is worth Fighting For) to find more information for parents
on how to keep your children safe online on out and about.
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/
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Free School Meals

If your financial situation has changed, you might be able to receive Free School Meals. We
strongly advise you to apply through our website as you might be entitled to some benefits that
would support you and your family in these difficult times. Please see more on our website
under:
https://www.stmarysrcps.com/about-us/pupil-and-sports-premium/free-school-meals-and-pupil-
premium/ All our PP children receive full funding for breakfast and after school clubs, we
support financially with part paying for the school uniform as well as school trips. Please fill in
the form just in case, as you might be eligible and therefore missing out on that form of support
now.
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Also, if your child has only started our school, and their older siblings receive Free
School Meals, that does not automatically make them eligible. You must fill a form and
submit it on the government’s website in order for your child to be eligible. Use the
above link to fill the form. Thank you.

School Uniform

Now, before many of you will start buying the school uniform, can I please remind all parents
about our school policy, which can be found on our school’s website. I have mentioned this
regularly however I wanted to bring some clarity in regards to PE.
https://www.stmarysrcps.com/uniform-policy/

From September, we will be making phone calls home or sending text messages to let you
know that your child is not wearing the correct school uniform. All children are to be wearing
full school uniform and this also includes PE. For clarity, no branded hoodies with logos on,
colourful shorts or shoes- plain black shoes/ trainers or plimsolls for PE days only. This also
means no jewellery or dangling earrings for girls. This is health and safety, and if children are
wearing jewellery they will not be permitted out for playtimes and lunchtimes, or take part in
PE lessons. Small stud earrings are ok but need to be removed for PE days.

Wisepay App

Wisepay has finally created an app for parents. This will be an
easier way for you all to access.
You will need the school organisation code which is 37564633 and
your normal login details.
Please contact the office if you have any problems accessing.
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Circus offer for the Summer Holidays

Circus CORTEX | LOWESTOFT, Royal Green, Marine Parade, Lowestoft, NR33 0QL

Thu 1st Aug to Mon 12th Aug - Shows Twice Daily

Use Code SCHOOL7 at checkout and get £7 Off per ticket on VIP & Grandstand individual seating.

CALENDAR DATES for 2024 - 2025 ACADEMIC YEAR

The following dates and events are subject to change if necessary. Please refer to the

most up to date newsletters for termly dates.

September
2024

4th First Day Back Children return to school All children to be in
for 8:45 lessons
start

13th Roald Dahl Day Celebrating the life and works of Roald
Dahl

In class reading

18th School mass parents and parishioners welcomed

20th Jeans 4 Genes
Day

Jeans for Genes wear jeans at work or school and raise
money for children and families affected by genetic
conditions. All children are encouraged to donate £1 for the
charity. Non uniform day, but must wear denim🙂

tel:+441502565384
mailto:office@stmarysrcps.org


St Mary’s Roman Catholic Primary School
Kirkley Cliff, Lowestoft, Suffolk, NR33 0DG
Tel: 01502 565384 Email: office@stmarysrcps.org www.facebook.com/stmarysrcps

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Helen Armstrong

Head of School: Mrs Ewa Parker

Chair of Liaison for Governors: Ms Beryl Edwards

25th Supporting your
child with
reading at home

All parents are welcomed for an 8:45-9:30am workshop on
supporting your child with phonics in KS1 and developing love
for reading in KS2. Coffee and cake provided after workshop-
come in and help us inspire your child’s love for reading

October
2024
1st Individual school

photos
All pupils to wear full school uniform- no PE kit on that day
please.

3rd Harvest Mass Food bank donations welcomed

14th -16th Year 6
Residential

More information to follow

14th -15th
16th - 17th

Year 5
Bikeability

More information to follow

10th Y1 Maths Cafe All parents welcomed to join their children at 2:15 pm for a
Maths Cafe in the hall.

21st 1st Round of Flu vaccination

November
2024
11th 2nd Round of Flu vaccination

14th Y2 Maths Cafe All parents welcomed to join their children at 2:15pm for a
Maths Cafe in the hall.

21st Crucial Crew
Year 6

More information to follow

December
2024
4th Whole School

Panto
Outside the Box Pantomime company coming to school
donations of £2 towards the cost of the Panto welcomed.

10th Reception
Seagull Theatre
Trip

More information to follow

9th KS1 Christmas
Disco

Time: 3:15-4:30 collection from the playground at 4:30.

Donations of £3 per child
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10th KS2 Christmas
Disco

Time: 3:15- 4:30pm, collection from the playground.

Donations of £3 per child

20th Last Day of term We break up at 1:30pm.
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